


 
 

 
 

Roads Authority has been consulted on this 
scheme and offers no objection to the 
proposals. 

 

We have also addressed all other comments previously submitted against the application, which 

residents refer to, within the Appeal Statement – Section 4.  

 

Summary 

As demonstrated in our appeal statement, the re-use of this existing building will create a high 

quality and sustainable new four-bedroom family home. We have addressed all residents’ 

concerns above, and these were also resolved to the Officers satisfaction during the 

determination, as they were not factors in the refusal.  

 

The appellant maintains that the proposals meet all the criteria of Policy Des 1, 4 and Hou 1 and 

4, on which the Council refused the application, relating to concerns about impact on the 

townscape character of the area, and density. The proposals are also supported by Policy Hou 

5, which encourages the recycling of buildings to achieve sustainability goals. This was not 

previously considered by the officer.  

 

There are also significant material planning considerations that weigh in their favour, not least 

the environmental benefits of re-using an existing building to provide much needed family 

housing in the city.  Such re-use should be a priority (as advocated by NPF4) and is essential if 

the Council wants to address the global climate change emergency.  We respectfully request 

that this appeal is therefore allowed by the LRB.   










